Subject: Re: Green Card

Date: 3/2

3/26/2020 8:13:37 AM Eastern Standard Time

From:

Rissovanessa@hotmail.com

To:

paultshane@aol.com

Hi Paul,

How are you and your family doing? We are doing fine. I'm going to see a specialist on April 8th if they don't cancel. I'm still trying to find out what is wrong with my body.

The counseling you are talking about it's like a couple counseling or separate?

I have someone that I talk too at the clinic that I go, but if need something more specific I would like to go with someone that you recommended.

Yes, we willing to do whatever it needs to help my husband.

Thank you very much for all your hard work Paul! You are an amazing men and professional. You change my life. I'll be forever great full.

Take good care of yourself! Stay safe!

Best regards,

Luciene Vanessa Risso

On Mar 25, 2020, at 2:27 PM, Paul T. Shane <paultshane@aol.com> wrote:

Dear Lucienne:

How are you all doing in these tough times? Most important, how are you feeling?

We have filed the family petition for your husband. It could be six months before we get the approval, but there will be an approval.

I would like to start preparing for the next phase of his green card, which will be the waiver of the 10 year bar. This will be based upon your husband proving extreme hardship to you if he is forced to return to Brazil long-term, either alone, or with you and/or your daughter. Although David will clearly experience hardship, he is not an eligible family member for the hardship waiver.

To prepare for the waiver, I think that both you and your husband should get into counseling so that we can use psychological issues in the waiver. You can do this through your own psychologists/counselors, or I can refer you to someone. Are you both willing to undertake this?

Regards,

Paul

Paul T. Shane IMMIGRATION ATTORNEY Independent Law Offices 300 Washington Street, Suite 350